SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING TOWN OF CHATHAM OCTOBER 4, 2010

A special meeting of the Town of Chatham Town Board was held on October 4, 2010 at 6:00 PM at the town hall at 488 Route 295, Chatham, New York. Present: Supervisor- Jesse DeGroodt, Councilman Maria Lull, Councilman Jean Rohde, Councilman Henry Swartz, Town Clerk Beth Anne Rippel, Comptroller Earl Kelsey. Members of the public: Mr. Ernie Reis

Supervisor DeGroodt opened the meeting and Councilman Swartz lead the pledge to the flag.

Town Clerk, Beth Anne Rippel presented the Tentative 2011 Budget to the Board.

The 2011 budget represents a reduction in spending and a minus 1 percent reduction in the tax rate for both village and town residents.

Motion was made by Councilman Lull to adjourn at 6:30 PM, Councilman Swartz seconded the motion.

Respectfully submitted,

Beth Anne Rippel
Town Clerk/Tax Collector